
 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
Dear Malvern Families, 

The Governing Board at Malvern Primary School wish to consult with all stakeholders regarding the                            

implementation of nursery provision at Malvern.  We are proposing to provide a flexible 15 / 30 hour offer for 

nursery children.   As a school that values community connection, it is vital that our offer encompasses the 

needs of the families that use our service.  In order to build up a robust understanding of the requirements of 

our community, we plan to gather insight from many different stakeholders - this includes you!  We request 

that you use the survey below to share your views on our current provision. 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/GKNDYWK 

Please provide as much information as possible.  We are happy for this form to be completed anonymously 

and we value honest feedback.   

Have a wonderful weekend!  

Mr James  

Headteacher  
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Term Time Holiday Requests 

Since we returned to school in September, we have 

received a high number of requests for leave of                    

absence for holidays during term time.   

We would like to remind all of our families that 

school must act in line with The Education Pupil                  

Registration England Amendment Regulations 2013.  

This Act makes clear that we may not grant leave of 

absence during term time unless there are                                 

exceptional circumstances. Furthermore, we are                     

required to inform the School Attendance Service of 

any periods of unauthorised absence from school. 

The School Attendance Service will then consider if 

any legal action or the issue of a Penalty Notice is   

appropriate.  

LFC Spooky Sensory Halloween Walk 

On Saturday 29th October, LFC Foundation will be 

hosting its annual Spooky Sensory Halloween Walk 

and all members of the Malvern Community invited 

to attend.  Please see the flyer below for further                

details about this exciting event.   



Drama and Theatre Club 

Once again, our Drama and Theatre Club children have been out and about.  Last Thursday, saw 22 of our budding 
thespians gather at Liverpool’s Epstein Theatre to be wowed and mesmerised by a production of Shakespeare’s 
Scottish play: Macbeth.  The Daniel Taylor Productions’ staging of this famous and witchy drama was made all the 
more real for the children by our excellent seats – Malvern occupied the two front rows! 
 
As always, the children’s manners and conduct were exemplary.  Indeed, several members of the audience went out 
of their way to ask about our amazing children and to comment on their excellent behaviour.  At the end of the  
evening, a member of the cast told Malvern staff how much he’d enjoyed seeing the children’s awestruck faces! 

Art Competition  

The first Arts Ambassador’s meeting took place this week.  The children were fantastic and had lots of creative ideas for enhancing arts               
provision at our school. Arts Ambassadors were also pleased to launch an exciting competition aimed at pupils aged 4 and over. From the 
early days of cinema, we’ve been giving films age ratings on our famous Black Cards. The BBFC Black Card marks the excitement of a film 
starting and represents a huge part of the UK cinema experience.  

How can I get involved? 
 
Design a unique Black Card for Puss In Boots: The Last Wish - and be in with a chance of seeing their idea on the big screen in front of a big 
blockbuster movie. Next February, your creation could be selected as the special Black Card that will be displayed in cinemas before every 
single UK showing of Puss In Boots: The Last Wish - the upcoming sequel and the second instalment of the beloved Puss In Boots franchise. 
It's a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity for them to see their picture and name up in lights, and it will be seen by audiences up and down the 
country! 
 
For more information, visit the competition website at: 
 
www.cbbfc.co.uk/film-ratings/puss-in-boots-the-last-wish-create-the-card-competition-2022  
 
Top tips for your design: 

Bright, colourful designs that fill the box will produce the best results! 

 Use paint, felt tip, crayon, inks and coloured pencils.  

 Please do not use loose glitter in your designs. 

 If you are doing a collage, please do not make the sheet thicker than 2 pieces of paper. 

 Please don't fold the artwork, or use staples or sellotape. 

 Avoid metallic finishes over large areas. 
 
I  look forward to seeing your fantastic design ideas over the coming weeks. 

 



 

 

Mr Arnold’s 

Sports Person of  the Week... 

This week, Mr Arnold has nominated the marvellous Ted!  

Ted was nominated because he consistently demonstrates exemplary leadership in  

number of sporting pursuits including after school extracurricular clubs. Ted is able 

to lead others by example and consistently lives up the high expectation of his 

teachers at Malvern.  He understands that mind-set and attitude are integral in 

sport and he demonstrates this consistently in his conduct. Ted is a credit to our 

school and we look forward to nurturing his sporting potential as he grows.  

Well done, Ted! 

This week we have two fantastic Kindness Award winners at Malvern.  Ellen 

and James were nominated by our community because they embody our 

Malvern values and demonstrated this on a recent school trip to the                                 

museum. On the trip, Ellen and James noticed members of the public                       

standing at the back of the museum while our pupils were seated. Without 

hesitation, our pupils   immediately jumped to their feet to offer up a seat. 

Well done! We are all so proud of you. 
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Attendee of the Week 

       We are so proud of Amelia. She has shown real               

determination and resilience since starting Year 6 and 

is a true role model to all those around her. Well done 

for making such a great effort to be in school every day 

Amelia!  

Weekly  School 

Attendance  

95.6% 

Overall School 

Attendance  

96.5% 

HOT Winners 

(Here On Time) 

Emma Hughes 

Polly Jones 

Hollie Duffy  

Jessica Bradley 

Mason McKeown 

POSITION TEAM  PLAYED WON DRAW Points 

1 Resilient Reception 2 5 4 0 17 

2 O’Briens Lions 5 4 0 16 

3 Mighty Murphys 5 3 0 14 

4 Fiery Frasers 5 3 0 11 

5 The Ferocious Phillips Crew 5 3 0 11 

6 Hayes Hedgehogs 5 3 0 9 

7 The Pyne Patrol 5 3 0 9 

8 The Bull-Dogs 5 3 0 9 

9 Matthew’s Magicians 5 2 0 8 

10 Worthington’s Warriors 5 2 0 6 

11 Byrne’s Bandicoots 5 2 0 6 

12 Resilient Reception 1 5 1 0 3 

13 Brown’s Busy Bees 5 1 0 3 

14 Davo’s Dinos 5 0 0 2 


